From: Alex Grayson < AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au >

Sent: Wednesday, 13 April 2022 11:55 AM

To: Philip Gardner < pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au >; Chambers - Ross J

<Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Ben Redford < <u>Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au</u>>; Jordan Lombardelli

<jordan.lombardelli@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>;

membership@cciwa.com; Alana Rafter < Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au >;

elise.tuffy@health.vic.gov.au

Subject: RE: AM2020/99; AM 2021/63; AM 2021/65 - Aged Care - Work Value Case - Onsite

Inspections [MBC-VIC.FID4764043]

Dear Associate,

We are the solicitors for the HSU.

We refer to the submission filed by the State of Victoria in this matter. Our client consents to the acceptance of that submission by the Commission in these proceedings.

Regards,

Alex

Alex Grayson | Principal Lawyer

E: AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au | T: (02) 8267 0949 | F: (02) 9261 3318

Maurice Blackburn Lawyers

Level 32, 201 Elizabeth Street, Sydney NSW 2000 www.mauriceblackburn.com.au







Maurice Blackburn is a leading Australian law firm certified to the international ISO 9001:2008 quality standard. We are proud to be carbon neutral. Please consider the environment before printing this email.

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender by reply email, delete the email, destroy any printed copy and do not disclose or use its information in any way. For additional information regarding Maurice Blackburn's privacy policy, click here: http://www.mauriceblackburn.com.au/privacy-policy.aspx



Liability limited by a scheme approved under Professional Standards Legislation.

Coronavirus Update

Covid 19 guidance for our clients, guests, suppliers and contractors click here.

From: Philip Gardner <pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au>

Sent: Tuesday, 12 April 2022 10:03 AM

To: Chambers - Ross J < Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Ben Redford <Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Jordan Lombardelli

<jordan.lombardelli@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward < Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>;
membership@cciwa.com; Alana Rafter < Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>; Alex Grayson

<a href="mailto:<a

Subject: RE: AM2020/99; AM 2021/63; AM 2021/65 - Aged Care - Work Value Case - Onsite

Inspections

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation . Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Associate,

We continue to act for the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation (ANMF) in these matters.

We refer to the Commission's Statement of 11 March 2022 and paragraph [5] in which reference is made to a submission by the State of Victoria.

The purpose of this email is to advise that the ANMF consents to the filing of a Submission by the State of Victoria by 13 April 2022.

Yours sincerely,

Philip Gardner

Special Counsel Mobile: 0408 343 780

Working Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays.



Level 22, 181 William Street Melbourne VIC 3000

T: +61 (3) 9603 3000 F: +61 (3) 9603 3050

DX: 39315, Port Melbourne
E: pgardner@gordonlegal.com.au
W: www.gordonlegal.com.au

Disclaimer

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

This email and any attachments are confidential and may contain privileged information or be protected by copyright. If you are not the intended recipient you must not disclose, print or use this email or any attachments. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete it from your system.

Gordon Legal does not accept liability for any loss or damage (whether direct, indirect, consequential or economic) however caused, and whether by negligence or otherwise, which may result directly or indirectly from this email or any attachments (including as a result of your failure to scan this email for viruses or as a result of interference or unauthorised access during communication). In any event, our liability is limited to the cost of re-supplying this communication.

From: Chambers - Ross J [mailto:Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au]

Sent: Tuesday, 12 April 2022 9:12 AM

To: Alex Grayson < AGrayson@mauriceblackburn.com.au >

Cc: Penny Parker < PParker@mauriceblackburn.com.au; Ben Redford

<Ben.Redford@unitedworkers.org.au>; Jordan Lombardelli

<jordan.lombardelli@ablawyers.com.au>; Nigel Ward <Nigel.Ward@ablawyers.com.au>; Philip

Gardner cjwa.com; Alana Rafter

<Alana.Rafter@ablawyers.com.au>

Subject: AM2020/99 - Aged Care - Work Value Case - Onsite Inspections

Dear Parties,

In the event that the parties wish to proceed with onsite inspections next week, it would be the Full Bench's preference that any inspections held in Sydney be held earlier in the week, and any inspections held in Melbourne be held mid-week.

Kind regards,

MADELEINE CASTLES

Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross President

Fair Work Commission

Tel: 03 8656 4645

Madeleine.castles@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

www.fwc.gov.au